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MEDIA RELEASE
26 September 2013
Amendments improve discrimination processes and protections
The passing of amendments to the Anti-Discrimination Act 1998 (Tas) on 26 September 2013 means there are new legal protections under Tasmanian law and an improved capacity to streamline processes for dealing with complaints.

Tasmanian Anti-Discrimination Commissioner, Robin Banks, welcomed the passage of the Anti-Discrimination Amendment Bill 2012 and the opportunity to continue on work on improved processes for complaints made under the Anti-Discrimination Act 1998 (Tas).

‘Protection from discrimination under the Tasmanian Act has now been extended to the grounds of gender identity and intersex’, Ms Banks said.  ‘This brings Tasmania into line with the recent changes to federal discrimination law. The amendments also extend the existing protection from humiliating, intimidating, ridiculing, offending or insulting conduct to the grounds of race, age, disability, sexual orientation and lawful sexual conduct. This provides greater scope to address bullying-type behaviour when it is linked to these personal characteristics.’

The amendments passed yesterday also enable the Commissioner to grant an exemption for religious schools where the school has to deal with competition for places at the point of admission.  An exemption, when granted, would permit the school to give preference to a child of the school’s religion.

Other changes mean greater capacity to bring parties together to resolve complaints made under the Act, and to clarify complaints.  The majority of the amendments provide for administrative improvements in how both the Commissioner and the Anti-Discrimination Tribunal deal with complaints.  These will benefit all parties in the complaint process.

‘The passage of the Bill is statement from our Parliament to the people of Tasmania that discrimination against people on the basis of gender identity and intersex, and behaviour that negatively targets people because of their race, disability, age, gender identity, intersex, sexual orientation or lawful sexual activity is not acceptable in our society’, Ms Banks said.

The Commissioner and her office are now looking forward to engaging with individuals, the business sector, community organisations and government to provide guidance on the rights and obligations enacted by these amendments and on the implementation of new complaint procedures.

